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Dear Ms. Song:

COMMENT LETTER- SEDIMENT QUALITY OBJECTIVES

Thank you for this opportunity to provide comments on behalf of the Port of Oakland on
the scope and content of the environmental information that will be included in the draft
environmental document prepared to support the proposed sediment quality objectives and
implementation policy. Our mission of providing facilities and services for our seaport tenants
and customers requires us to review proposed regulatory efforts that affect dredging and similar
water~oriented activities.

As requested, we have focused our comments on sediment quality objectives (SQOs).
development and mitigation measures, with specific recommendations and suggestions on the
range of actions, alternatives. mitigation m~asures, and potential significant effects to be
analyzed in the environmental document. All references are to the "CEQA Scoping Meeting
Informational Document: Development of Sediment Quality Objectives for Enclosed Bays and
Estuaries" (State Water Resources Control Board, August 17, 2006).

General

We generally support the use of a muitipie-lines-of-evidence (MLOE) approach to
assessing sediment conditions. because we agree with State Water Resources Control Board
(SWRCB) staff that a single line of evidence is frequently inadequate and scientifically
incomplete. We do believe that the environmental document should more extensively address
and justify certain of the proposed actions. as explained in the following comments.

Exemption for Dredging and Dredged Material Disposal Sites

The dredging exemption that seems clearly stated in Section 3 appears ambiguous in
Section 2.5. Following a summary of the rationale and testing procedures for dredged material,
the document states clearly why such testing, which applies to sub-surface as well as surficial
sediments, differs from the testing program for in.place surficial sediments proposed by the
State of California. We believe the proper recommendation in Section 2.5 is Alternative 2,
which states in part, "sa Os should not be applicable to dredged materials,"
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